The large amount of genuine requests from the businesses and wider community who live and work in our Narrabri Shire, to the out of shire, anti resource industry protestors, to please, consider less disruptive and confrontational methods of expressing their views, has prompted  this response from our Narrabri and District Chamber of Commerce. 

How lucky we are to be living in the best country in the world? And even more fortunate to live in this wonderful Shire of Narrabri, the land of opportunity.

This allows us to live the best lifestyle in the world.

Freedom of speech is encouraged and respected.

We have a quality legal system which is the envy of the world and is available to every citizen upon request.
From a very early age, we are taught by our parents, family and community to not be frightened to develop our own opinions, and be sure to respect the rights of others to do the same. 
We have the best system of electing our representatives at all levels of government and we all have the opportunity to vote them out if we see fit.
Narrabri and District Chamber of Commerce is one of regional NSW’s fastest growing chambers. It is recognised by many other regional chambers, as a chamber which encourages a large variety of business and community members to join and take advantage of all we have to offer, in order to develop a healthy and vibrant shire and community.

A large proportion of our members represent the agricultural industry, and those that don’t, all recognise that agriculture has, and by far, always will be, our shire’s number one industry and lifeblood.

Respected experts report that it is critical for the sustained growth and survival of any regional centre to have a variety of industry groups contributing locally, regardless of type.  
Some of our members advise that they do not support the establishment of the resources industry in our shire. These opinions are treated seriously and respectfully, as are the opinions of those members who support the establishment of the resources industries.

However, the one issue almost all members are united in, is the distain towards “out of town” anti resources industry demonstrators, taking upon themselves to disrupt local business operators from undertaking and completing a legal and genuine form of work to support themselves, their families and the local community.

The chamber has members who have, unfairly had their businesses adversely affected by the inconsiderate actions of anti resource industry protesters. 

These protesters, somehow believe it is their right to take it upon themselves to actively disrupt and prevent honest, genuine, legal and local business owners from earning a “tough enough” living to support their family and community.
Many of our already overstretched, essential service industry people report similar experiences.
The question has also been asked, “How do these people afford to spend day after day, travelling from afar and protesting locally on working days? We certainly could not”. 

Our members are also united in the view that our local community members, who genuinely believe that the resources industry has no place here, have at no time, directly prevented them from operating their business.  

Our shire has experienced adversity and a difference of opinion many times in the past. We have always been sure to unite to solve our own issues and stand firm against outsiders keen to force their own ideals upon us, for whatever reason.
In the not so distant past, it was our irrigation and cotton community which was continually under bombardment for what “out of towners” considered to be the extreme over use of water, and what they said to be, the continual high use of carcinogenic agricultural chemicals.

The communities of our shire rallied in support of our cotton community wherever they could regardless of their personal views.

We can only hope that the current troop of out of town, anti resources industry protesters in our shire does not include members of the anti cotton production mob.

It is critical that we, the communities and businesses of Narrabri Shire, again unite to resolve our own issues, through the correct and proper channels and not be subject to the ideals and ridicule of a group of people who choose not to live in, belong or contribute to our shire.

A divided community has no future and should be avoided at all costs.
It is time to respect the views of all our community members whether they are anti or pro- resources industry and work together locally, as we always have, to successfully develop our own strategy going forward.

After all, it is us who choose to live here.  
Russell STEWART

President, NARRABRI AND DISTRICT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

